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November 12, 2020 

 

Attention: Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 

2 Darcy St, Parramatta NSW 2150  

 

Project Name: Frenchs Forest Planned Precinct Transport Strategy  

Project Number: IA179100  

 

Subject: Addendum - Relocation of The Forest High School 

Dear Lauren, 

In November 2020, Jacobs Group (Australia) Pty Limited prepared the Frenchs Forest Planned 

Precinct Transport Strategy for Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (DPIE).  

In August 2017, Northern Beaches Council endorsed the Northern Beaches Hospital Precinct 

Structure Plan. The structure plan showed the establishment of a new town centre on The Forest 

High School site adjacent to the Northern Beaches Hospital, with The Forest High School to be 

relocated to the Warringah Aquatic Centre site on Aquatic Drive. The Frenchs Forest Planned 

Precinct Transport Strategy assessed the transport impacts of the proposed Frenchs Forest Planned 

Precinct development, including the relocation of The Forest High School to the Warringah Aquatic 

Centre site. 

As of November 2020, The Forest High School is not proposed to be relocated to the Warringah 

Aquatic Centre site and would instead be relocated to an alternative location, which is currently 

being investigated by School Infrastructure NSW. As this alternative location is yet to be determined, 

the Frenchs Forest Planned Precinct Transport Strategy has not been amended to reflect the 

relocation of The Forest High School to the alternative location. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Clarence Li  

Traffic Engineer  

Clarence.Li@Jacobs.com  

 


